
President's Corner
  I want to welcome everyone back to
Paradise Valley. We are looking forward to
a great year.
  It was kicked off with a good turn-out at
the Memorial Day Cook-out I want to thank
all the members that helped out including
Lin Ewert, Sandy Schulze, Paula Noble,
Janice Camp, Valerie Cuce, Sue Riff,
Bobbie Harden, Cathie Opava, Carol
Dryton. The hard-working cooks were
Gene Ewert, Rory Riff, Nick Coman, John
Dryton & Joe Cuce. Thanks to Ray Schulze
for taking all those photos. 
  We have big plans for the front entrance,
if you would like to get involved, please
see a board member. I look forward to
talking to everyone. Remember, the Board
is here to work for park improvements and
keep Paradise Valley a pleasant place to
enjoy life.
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Editorial

Ahh - Paradise - What a heavenlyplace!
Thanks to all who have made this park so
lovely. Thanks to Barbara Stone who works
so hard to plan and keep our common
areas so beautiful..

Many people have asked me if I am still
preparing the Pipeline. The answer is yes -1
am, Jan Coman, Lot 90, 327 Hidden Valley
Road. I need help with the calendar because
I don't have a good calendar template, so I
need a volunteer. I would like to thank Lanell
Coons, Donna Wilburn, Sally Jones, Barbara
& Buck Tidwell and Barbara Mushlin and
anyone else who submitted articles, recipes,
or information for all their past help with this
little newsletter. If you wish to help by
submitting news and sharing recipes or
helpful information, please e-mail to me at
jcjanick@qmail.com and put Pipeline in the
Subject area or bring me a printed page to
copy.

We have had many changes in our
Board and Activities group lately, but I care
about my neighborhood and my neighbors,
so I plan to keep donating my volunteer time
with this newspaper until I burn out (which
happens to everyone).

I hope all of us find some time to
volunteer and also some time just to enjoy
our property, our campground and our
friends near and far.

I appreciate the way John Coons has
shared his technical gifts helping me with the
Pipeline and his creation and management
of the beautiful website and those very
helpful and attractive directories he kept up
for us for several years.

Thanks to all our present, future and
past volunteers. We are, what we are,
because of you and your sharing the load.



The Welcome Committee has welcomed 2 new
owners in the fall of 2011 who did not get in the
Pipeline.

Lyn & Murray Brinson purchased Lot #186. They
owned here a few years back and many of you
already know them. They winter in Fernandina
Beach and have already placed a beautiful new
park model on their lot for their summer
enjoyment. They have 2 sons, 5 grandchildren and
their puppy dog that is named Celine.

Lot #105 was sold to Jeff & Selma Grzecka from
Warner Robbins. Jeff enjoys hunting and fishing
while Selma loves to read and shop. They have a
Great Dane named Dixie and a Pekinese named
Chelsea.

This year Fred & Paula Noble on Lot #125 were
greeted. They are from Lorida, Florida, but spent
most of the winter here working on their cabin.
Retirement was from Home Health Care and
Orthodontics. They are blessed with 4 children, 9
grands and 1 great grand.

Richard and Catherine Barton from Brooksville,
FL purchased Lot #124. Harley is their sweet little
Shitzoo/Poodle mix. Hobbies include traveling,
biking, gardening and quilting. They have a son
and daughter with 6 grands and 5 great grands.

Becca Roby purchased Lot #98 during the
winter months. She has 2 doggies named

Jessie and Katie. Becca loves travel, computers,
technology, reading, gardening and walking. She is
very outgoing and has already befriended many in
the park.

Please take time to stop by and personally
meet and greet these new neighbors. We are
all blessed to have such a beautiful park and
we want our new folks to feel a warm PVC
welcome. Lanell Coons

3-2-1 Cake
These individual little cakes are amazing and ready
to eat in one minute. They are perfect for
whenever you feel like a treat without all the fat
and calories that cakes can have. Ingenious idea!

Ingredients: 1 box Angel food cake mix 1 box
Cake Mix - any flavor

Directions: In a gallon Ziploc bag, combine the 2
cake mixes together and shake to blend well. For
each individual cake serving, take out 3
Tablespoons of the cake mix combination and mix
it with 2 Tablespoons of water in a small
microwave-safe container (a coffee cup for
instance). Microwave on high for 1 minute and you
have your own instant individual little cake!



Keep remaining cake mixture stored in the Ziploc
bag and use whenever you feel like having a treat.
You can top each cake with a dollop of fat free
whipped topping and/or some fresh fruit. The egg
whites are in the angel food cake mix, so do not
use if you are allergic to eggs. If you are diabetic
or not using sugar, you can use a sugarless cake
mix. Have fun!

Submitted by Sandy - Lot 272
Activities:
We will still have our morning exercise "Walking
with Leslie Sansone" with tapes in the Pavilion.
On 9:15 am Monday through Thursday. Wear
walking shoes and bring small weights or bands
and your water if you wish.

New Activity:

Four o'clock, Wednesday Social Time in the
Breezeway by the Pavilion. Bring a snack and a
beverage if you wish. If you cannot get there by 4,
come when you come and stay as long as you
wish. The idea is to see and meet friends.

Eat to Ride - Ride to Eat

Motorcycle Group
This group has some interesting rides to
some great eating places. Please contact
Sam Owens, Lot 99, to find out information.
Ladies’Day Out  has always been on Fridays. The

ladies went to a local winery last Friday, but
nothing has been announced for June yet. 

If you have any ideas, contact the social

committee to share good destinations. Lin Ewert
has agreed to Chair the Social Committee. After
she has things organized with her volunteers, we
will know more.

How to customize your Emergency Notifications
(this was copied from the White County News)
because it is useful information: The White County
Emergency Management Agency has launched the
White County Emergency Notification System.

Notifications are automatically? sent out
to landline phones in White County. To add a cell
phone number, a VOIP number or an e-mail
address, fill out the online form on the EMA page
of the county website, www.whitecounty.net

You can also call EMA at 706-865-0911 to
add a phone number.

To add weather alerts to a landline, cell
phone or e-mail address, call EMA or visit the
website.

Sunshine lady, Judy Ellis, asks for prayers
for her sister Elaine who is recovering well from
an accidental stabbing.

In May, Diane Delhomme's mother passed
away. We offer our condolences.

Tom Outland had a knee replacement. Since
then, he has fallen and broke his ankle. Tom &
Sharon should be back in mid-July.



Elizabeth Carter will leave soon to see her
Cardiologist. P ay for her health.

Nick & I will go back to Florida for a
visit and to see what happens with my sleep
apnea.

Let us pray for Jody and Ted who are
leaving on a trip to various locations to see their
loved ones. They'll be back near the end of this
month.

Pray for each other, here and there, as we
travel.

Ray Schulze's Photos from the Memorial Day Cookout




